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Art Group 

The theme for June will be ‘Nature’. Weather permitting, we will go to the park and 
work outside. 

 

London Marathon – April 2025 
Unfortunately, Christine Tait had to withdraw from the marathon in April due to 
illness. She has been given an automatic reserved place in the 2026 Race. 

 

Church Anniversary 

The Church Anniversary will be held on Sunday 13th July with afternoon tea 
(3:30PM).The evening service (5 PM) will be led by Rev Ray King. 

Activity Dates for June 2025 and July 2025 
 
2nd June    2:00 PM Emmaus 
14th June  10:30 AM Coffee Morning  
14th June    2:00 PM Art Group – Nature (in the park – weather permitting) 
25th June  10:30 AM POP-IN  
 
7th July    2:00 PM Emmaus 
12th July  10:30 AM Coffee Morning 
12th July    2:00 PM Art Group 
30th July  10:30 AM POP-IN  

The regular Sunday Morning Services, held at Buxted, will be led as shown below: 
 

June Services 2025 
 

1st 10:30 Pat Oakley   Local Preacher 
8th 10:30 Rev Sheila Foreman    Minister  Holy Communion 
15th 10:30 Cathy Agius   Local Preacher 
22th 10:30 Claire Steen   Local Preacher   
29th 10:30 Steward 
 

July Services 2025 
 

6th 10:30 Rev Tricia Williams  Minister  
13th 17:00 Rev Ray King       Minister  Church Anniversary Evening  

Service  
20th 10:30 Rev Sheila Foreman    Minister  Holy Communion 
27th 10:30 Christine Sweet  Local Preacher 
 

An evening service (6:00 PM via Zoom), normally hosted by Rev Barbara Evans-Routley, will 
continue to be broadcast throughout 2025. 
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Church Clean 

At the Stewards Meeting (Wednesday 21st May) it was agreed that we would organise 
another ‘Church Clean’ day – Friday 4th July so that the church and garden would be 
looking good for the Church Anniversary. 
 

Church History 

The Stewards would like to assemble a ‘potted’ history of the church. If anyone has 
old photographs or memories about the church, we would be very pleased to hear 
from you.  

 

Wedgwood Medallion 

 
Della was able to show us a medallion 
depicting John Wesley. This is a memorial 
medallion made by Wedgwood following 
the death of John Wesley in 1791. The 
provenance is that the Medallion was 
presented to John Hall of Bristol, one of 
John Wesley’s strongest supporters. The 
date on the plaque refers to John Hall’s 
death. It has been passed down through the 
direct descendants of John Hall before being 
given to Della. 
 
 
 
 

Figure 1 - Front showing profile of John Wesley 

 

 
 
Figure 2 - Back showing a plaque 

 


